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Council Presidents

President: Gary Fisher Kelowna- Irene Hawrysh 250-762-8525
101-3606 25™ Ave Penticton-Gil Summerell 250-495-3350
Vernon, B.C. VIT 1P3 Prince George-Corinne Printz  250-964-7479
gwfish@shaw.ca Vernon- Bill Blair 250-545-7075

250-545-6375

Heritage Club web site: heritageclub.ca/people helping people
1% Vice President- Bill Blair Newsletter editor .
2" Vice President-Gil Summerell Pamela Pfannmueller 250-446-2331
Secretary-Wanda Fisher pubbajean @gmail.com
Treasurer-Ed Ewanchuk

President’s Message:

Happy New Year to you. The year 2016 was a tumultuous year throughout the world, and
2017 is being greeted with much uncertainty for the future. This only goes to prove the value
of organizations such as our Heritage Club, in pulling people together. That old adage is
definitely true, that there is safety in numbers, and I feel truly blessed to be part of a group of
people who are true to each other and are prepared to work together to do good for each other
and those outside of our group.

One occurrence that touched us was the sudden and tragic death of our Newsletter Editor,
Pam Pfannmueller’s husband Roy. Members from the Vernon and South Okanagan Councils
had just recently begun to be familiar with Roy’s appearances at our lunches and dinners
following his semi retirement from driving trucks far from home. Terrible things just should
never happen to good people who have made such a large impact on the lives they have
touched. Our hearts go out to Pam.

Membership in our Chapter continues to be strong. 2016 saw us with over 300 members,
spouses and auxiliary members. Let’s see if we can make that number even greater this year.
And speaking of membership, it is now time to renew your membership. As a paid member
you are entitled to reduced fees at Goodlife Fitness and discount prices with Johnson
Insurance for your home and travel. You will also receive the three remaining newsletters for
2017.

Take care and I hope to see you at our various functions throughout the winter.

Regards, Gary Fisher
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COUNCIL NEWS:
Vernon Council:

A luncheon was held on November 15 at
Royal Gardens. We were joined by Doreen
Johnston from the Kootenay region and two
guests of a Vernon member. Gary Fisher and
Ed Ewanchuk laid a wreath at the
Remembrance Day ceremony. We held our
Christmas Turkey Dinner on December 14.

We all enjoyed a good meal and entertainment.

We collected $130 and a number of gifts and toys for Santa’s Anonymous. Our next luncheon will be held on February
14 at 12:00 noon at Asian Avenue.

Wb i

John and Kathy Froese at our Christmas Party

Gary Fisher presenting
donations to Santa's
Anonymous-left

Member Vic Kazimer chats
with another Legion Member
from the Korean War
following the Remembrance
Day Ceremonies-right

Kelowna Council: Wreaths were laid in Kelowna and Rutland at the Remembrance Day Ceremony. We held our
Christmas dinner on December 15™ at the Columbus Court. There was a good turnout and fun playing games organized
by Irene. And everyone loves door prizes.

Prince George Council:
Jim was one of the first group of people that we gathered for our first Heritage meeting in PG in 2004. We did
not get together during Christmas, but many of us did answer Santa letters, individually. Quesnel reported for the

Santa Letters that Thialan Grenon and another Elf responded to 725 letters plus 25 in French .
i == - =5 S —

Archive from Prince George 2004
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T o 2o POStIAaster Jim Henry

August (0 20l A oo

Nechako Chronicl .IIIM 19!6
Tracy Thiessen

‘When 19-year-old Jim Henry first started
working for his father at the Fort St James
post office 30 years ago, his help was prob-
ably considered a boon.

Because not only did Norman Henry oper-
ate the post office, but he also controlled the
goverment telegraph, the telephone system
and the mining recorder.

He was also the village magistrate, insur-
‘ance agent and in later years the Fort St.James
real estate agent.

“There’s been quite a change hers in 30
years,” smile’s Henry.

Changed since the days when the post of-
fice boxes numbered A-W (there are now
1,579 rented boxes): when stamps cost four
cents; when the post office was Fort St. James
solitary means of communication.

“In' the old days everybody came to the
post office — mail was a big deal,” remem-
bers Henry. “There was no courier service, no
phones and the telegraph line was only used in
an emerency.*

Henry marvels at the dramatic change to-
day, when Fort St James residents can pick up
a phone and communicate virtually anywhere
i compeaiv case Tody's i e
cry from what he experienced at 1

WhmHzmywaselgklym—old.huﬁm~
ily sojoumed from Northem All
St James, where Norman Henry initially tool
mepcsmono{mmgaa[hl-ludmsnly

Hmrylﬂmdduhoolnnmnm—
ture where the school s now, By
the time he finished his formal eduction, half-
vy through Grade 1 there wecehrsroorms

“When I started ou, T
was all by myself at the
post office ~ now there
are six employees” he
notes,

Henry was, in ef-
fect, acting post master
for five years additional
10 his credited 30 at the
post office, although he
did not receive  formal
acereditation for those
years.

According to Henry,
in the carly days of Fort
St James, the town was
predominantly a fur trade
and mining post, without
much of a population
its name.

It wasn't until the
sawmills opened ~and
Cominco opened the Pin-
chi Mines operation, that
Fort St. James received
its first boom.

Heary recalls tourism
was an important part of
the town, even 30 years ago, Huniers, fisher-
men and hobby prospectors would frequently
make their way to area lakes, and north o
Germansen Landing, for pleasure, as well as
work.

“Iused o like to g0 to Germansen Landing
and fool around at prospecting,” says Henry,
“Istilldo."

Paved roads were definitely a thing of the
future in Fort S, James, with the exception of

Postmaster Jim Henry

Photo courtesy of BC Archives

“Everybody used 1o come 10 the post of-
fice,” he says “I used to know the enire town.
“Today, | know maybe 50 per cent of the resi-
dents here.”

“Transportation, as can be expected, was not.
casy in the old days, adds Henry. He remem-
bers when, if you caught Lee's Taxi in Van-
derhoof at nine a.m., you probably wouldn't
make itto Fort St. James until five. That lend-
editselfto afew humerous situations, he adds.

“I remember these two Hungarian fellows.
who travelled by taxi to Fort St. James from
‘Vanderhoof during the spring thaw;” he say
all smiles. “They ended up pushing the car

of the trip, they asked the driver, “who owes
who™

Lee’s taxi was also Lee’s Transport, and
Henry remarks, at certain times during the
year, if freight was hauled between the towns
in one day it was considered *Pretry fust”.

Henry admits that the post office was the
pulse of the community, and that he took his
duty seriously in terms of ensuring the mail
moved as quickly and efficiently as possible.

Since transportation wasprecarious in
those days, Henry says it was not always a
task easily accomplished.

Especially, he adds, when he had to deal
with rather odd break and enters,

“There was the time a mink got into the
furnace room, “he says. “And he broke into
a food parcel. The post office said it was the
most unusual B and E they had ever heard
of"

Although Fort St. James residents had ac-
cess 1o the telegraph line, Henry says that it
was not readily utilized. Oddly distributed tar-
ff of CNCP lines meant that a telegram sent
any substantial distance would cost, inold day
terms, big money.

“If a person made $3  day, he wouldn't
be 100 anxious to spend $1.50 of it on 4 tele-

Henry comments that the post office was
for years a pretty good outft but Jaments that
ithas gotten technical in modern times.

“Is hard,” laments Henry, “Peaple who
live in outlying areas, like Germansen Land-
ing, really depend on and appreciae service.
llmhelully

Henry keeps on trying as he has for 30
out of duty and in part out of

atthe school.
Afte that, he went (0 work for his father.

CHAPTER NEWS:

Volunteer Sheets: If you have not returned your volunteers sheets, please do so now as we will require the information
for our yearend report. Here’s a change to save the price of a stamp because you can send your volunteer sheet AND
your membership dues together! You can also email your sheet to Gary Fisher as well. While we are on the subject of
volunteer hours, we would like to thank each and every member for not only their volunteer hours with the many
organizations, but also to the Heritage Club itself. There are too many names to list individually, but please accept our
thanks for all you do and know that your generosity does not go unnoticed.

Membership Dues: Don’t forget, as you sit by the fire with a warm drink or by the beach with a cold drink, please take
the time to fill in your membership form and send it along with your cheque. Membership fees are $10 per member and
$5 per spouse. And as you can see, membership fees are the one and only thing that hasn’t gone up in price, so grab the
chance now to join for 2017! Paid members receive discount prices with Johnson Insurance and Goodlife Fitness and
also receive the three remaining newsletters for the year, filling you in on all the happenings in the Heritage Club.

Thank you Chapter 29 members once again for your efforts with our final blitz on Campbell Soup labels! As of our
deadline of November 30, we collected over 2000 additional labels for our final donation to the Royal Purple. Each of
these labels has a monetary value which the Royal Purple in turn use to purchase items for their Speech and Hearing
Clinic for deaf and hearing impaired children. There currently is no need to continue to save the labels, as that program
has been cancelled by the Campbell Soup Company. However, please continue to save pull tabs and aluminum foil, as
we will still be donating these to the Royal Purple. Members from the Prince George area can get them to Gwen Murphy
or Corinne Printz in P.G. who collects them for the Elks. We also collect stamps on paper, which are donated to Eastern
Star.
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The Heritage Club as a whole is very proud of the donations we make every year. Across Canada, huge amounts of
money and food are donated annually to many sectors of our communities. In Chapter 29, we are proud to have made
the following donations in 2016: South Okanagan Similkameen Hospital Foundation, $1,000; BC Childrens’ Hospital,
$200; Desert Sun Counselling in Osoyoos, $200; Teen Junction, $100; Junction Literacy, $60.40; Royal Purple, 5,602
Campbell Soup Labels and 1783 % Ibs. of aluminum and pull tabs; Royal Canadian Legion, 3 wreaths @ $45 each.

Santa Letters: Our new team captain for Santa Letters, Marilyn Gauthier reports that herself and seven helpers
answered between 1250-1300 letters, 80 of which were in French. Other areas from our Chapter report 155 from 7
volunteers in Kitimat, 10 from Karen Deitz in Grand Forks. Thanks to all who participated in this very rewarding job.
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Special Penticton delivery for Santa

Steve Kidd fo be thounds” . |
Wastarn News Staf . Gauthier, She |
Ilove Santa, | love Christmas, | | G005 8 ol years, ‘
When  Marilyn fove everything about fi i Aldegroe :md A
ier signed up to be- 5 continuing when “They
ey, Christmas. - moved to Penticion o | by ooyt
nated helper in Pentic- ~Marllyn Gauthier, Santa’s officially work for the post office. know about Claus.
ton, she soon found out designated helper in Penticton  here. It's not always 1 want,
just how big a job it is 5 But this year, she’s | 1 vt
keeping up with all the the chief helper, taking | Some ltters though, fug
letters the folly old elf I helped out last 200 on my own. But 1 over from Bob Otway. atherheartsrngs.
receives every year. year, and I probably did | would say there s going  Though the numbers of “Tve had some

letors surprised her, she just want their_parent e
said it i no burden, o e el tat vt offce or S YL
“I love Santa, I love their mom fo be bappy

¢ i '} Shopping
Christmas, [ love every- | again,” said Gauthier Cherry Lo 0 e
thing about Christmas,” “Those ones, you can't £
said Gauthier, “When | telp g0 yes, 1 vt foneeded et R
saw that the kids were | belpyou” s
writing ltters o Santa, | Gaitics st Sl g

| had & o

m&w‘wmﬂdm hﬂsﬂmdn:nher concerfiedibut ~ “Theyllltbe seat up

Guuthicr said  she
Tikes to add itle touiches
to the letters she helps . . 2
Santa write, like stick- to the North Pole. He Christmas Eve, He's got
st alotonbisplate”

some, along with a per- d Sania himself?

sonal note from Santa. “He's jolly, he's big

Children that she knows He's ot as big as we
‘might geta little bit more imagine E.m, Wu:‘:hg a
personal of a note, just big man,” said G _wr‘
to make sure they kn “His eyes, you can jus
Santa is

%m‘ ‘, i sce thatmischievous
et b e d side ofhim. Lbethe 1as
; (hing, but sometimes it 2 lotof fn up there 2
e bit oo mich for _the Noth Pole Lbet ou
P she sd.“Canyou _plays with the reindect
imagine how many let- ~and the clves, | o jw
‘ \orehe gets, and heisalso  sce the mischi
geting e gifisreadyfor  upo-

the letters she reads for
Santa.

Thank you for all of the flowers, calls, cards and care
| was so generously flooded with during the sudden
death of my husband, Roy. All of those that were
able to attend the Celebration of Life was most
appreciated and those who were not, | love you no

MARILYN GAUTHIER, who is hels
er job serioushy srounding herce
even a giant-size postcard to Santa,

Santa answer his letters this year, takes -
Ifwith allthings Chriias o3 e e, less.
emblazoned on a pillow. -

Pamela Pfannmueller
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b Hats: We continue with the sale of our Fundraiser Heritage Club Hats. These hats come in beige or navy
in small/ medlum or large/ex. large for $20.00 with the proceeds going to BC Children’s’ Hospital. Order forms can be
found on our web page.

To find out what is happening in our or other Chapters, go to the web page heritageclub.ca/people helping people.
Also, be sure to join our Facebook group to stay connected with your Heritage Club friends.

We are sad to report that our South Okanagan President, Gil Summerell’s wife Dodie, suffered a minor stroke on January
1, affecting her right arm and legs. She will remain in hospital for a while until she has recovered and we wish both
Dodie and Gil all the best for her speedy recovery.

BEREAVEMENTS:

Our condolences go out to the family of Earl Borman who passed away on November 23 at
the age of 96. Earl served his country during W.W.11 from 1940 to 1945 with the Royal
Canadian Regiment, Royal Canadian Army. He joined the Royal Canadian Legion in 1944.
Earl was presented with a medal in 2014 commemorating 70 years of continuous
membership with the Legion. After the war, Earl joined Canada Post and became a letter
carrier, a job he greatly enjoyed for 35 years both in Waterloo, Ontario and later in Vernon,
B.C.

Condolences go out to Jim Pedrotti of Monte Lake and family, whose wife Petsy passed
away on January 7 2017.

In our November newsletter we told you that on September 27, Pat and Ron Roger’s (Vernon) grandson was killed at a
crosswalk in Prince George. We received the following note from Pat, and with her permission, we are passing it on
because its message clearly demonstrates the true meaning of what the Heritage Club ‘family’ is all about:

“I'would like to thank you all for your words of condolences and encouragement that we received this past month from
each one of you, when we lost our youngest grandson Justin. We have felt truly blessed, having received either a phone
call, letter, or card from Canada Post employees. Some | had not seen for at least 35 years or longer, and had not even
had contact with. It does make one appreciate the ties that are still there, though years and distance separate us.
Sincerely, Ron and Pat”
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buggy or by sleigh, but in the spring the carrier would resort to a saddle ur\'

idesville Post Office - 1905-1988

i Post Office, named after Maud Pickett, was located about
WAl of the Canyon Bridge. In 1907 the name was changed to
AfTer un early settler, D. McBride, who served as postmaster from
18 PONL office was moved to the present site of Bridesville around
1912 the post office was located in the rear of the Bridesville General
Wik purchased by Chester Charlton. Later the post office was

16 8 small building a short distance cast of the store.

I917 Mrs. Kempston became the postmistress. Her husband died in
Warld War One and his name is recorded on the Phoenix Cenotaph. George
Mkch was postmaster from 1920-24 and then in 1925 Mrs. Johnson (formerly
Mns, Kempston) again became postmistress and continued until 1948, She way
followed by J.S. Gillen until 1951 when Jim Blaine took over the duties of
postmaster. Muriel Blaine became postmistress in 1984 after her husband, Jim,
passed away.

The Blaine family have had the rural route since 1948, The post office
located in one small room in the Blainc home. The 1950's was a very busy time.
for the litte town of Bridesville and for the post office with the new highway
gonstruction (P.F. Law) and the consiruction of the Canyon Bridge (Dominion

tecl).

Apart from the activity in the carly 1950's, the boxholders have remained

fairly constant -75-100. The present rural route is S0 miles and serves about 60
roadside boxes.

Kettle Valley Post Office - 1913 - 1975

n Mrs. Anna Whiting became the first postmistress at Kettle Valley
road and in winter it was truly a hardship for this litle boy, nmh)\ |4 it s
off the ground to keep the winter drifts from blowing in. mfgcdsn el mt
huddled up in the cold for hours with his lantern for warmth and wit
bag by his side. This small box was
erected at the site of the present Kettle
plowed and the horse had to plunge
through drifts of snow. To make things
‘more difficult the stage often passed by

Rural Mail - Rock Creek & Bridesville

In 1913 an amendment to the Post Office Act legally provided for rural scr-
vice which helped to ase the solation in rural areas.

About 1915 a rural route between Rock Creck and Bridesville was
inaugurated by the Federal Government. This route served the people whe
lived in the arca between Bridesville and Rock Creek on what is now Fighway
No.3and those on the Rock Mountain Road

Rock Creek Rural Route No. I emanated from the Rock Creek Post Office,
The cousier carried the incoming mail from Rock Creek 1o Bridesville, serving
patrons along the highway. He picked up the despaich from Bridesville and
served patrons on the Rock Mountain Road on his return to Rock Creck. The
courier made the return trip regularly every Monday, Wednesday and Fricay

Bridesville R.R. No. 1 began at Rock Creck with the courier picking up the
incoming mail for Bridesville, but travelling dircet to Bridewville, serving
patrons along the Sidley Molson road and then returning to Bridesille for the
despatch which went to Rock Creek - also three times a week but on Tucedy.
Thursday and Saturday. The two rural routes were combined inio one in the
1960's, operating only on Monday, Wednesday and Friday.

1n 1977 Rock Creek R.R. No. 2 was established and taken on by the present

contractor, Gert Anschetz. This route covers Rock Creek o Ingram Bridge.

“ln 1915 the Ketle Valley train
arrived with great_excitement_for
everyone. In a demonstration of their
enthusiasm a wreath of red roses was
hung on the front of the engine of the
first passenger train. Keule Valley had
a flag station and this meant that the
train did not stop for mail bags.

“The mail bag would be hauled up on-
to a Catch Post. The Train-man would
e an “arm”, attached 10 the side of
the baggage car or R.P.O., o catch the
mail bag and bring the bag on board
the train. A catch post is a pole erected
near the tracks, which was equipped
with a hook at the appropriate height
from the ground. A special bag was
used in conjunction with the catch post and

Catchepost at Boundary Falls.
Effic Mudic phot

12 - 3
Archives from the Boundry/Kootney Historic Society

" Afixcd (o the train. Boundary Fall also had a cateh post. These carch
Pomuiayere wsed extensively throughout Canada where there was a scaticred Beaverdell Post Office - 1900 to present
popultion

This post offce, till n operation, was frst opened in 1900 wih the name
Bl e Change 0 Bl n 105! 5 pt o s ey
housed i e iore Dulding s i s bee for mostof s Msory.
N, Clrke and s wieJcan wers I chacbsfor 31 years rom 1925 10 1943
Clarke i rememmbered for s piano playing (o tne any dinees around

1 Boundary, Now i he ninies e Pakcs e home 1 New D

At the neatby Carti pos ofic, opened from 1502 - 1963, Jm Ker,pioncer
et of the Boundary, was the s postmases: He was one of he orgiml
romolcrs o i Midway & Vernon Raway.

P Lautar tlls th sory of his mother M. La
iaking  ca o & debtcven thou
Vi lowed the e of the car 08 condiion

s, Whiting built a small store and post office by the flag station and in
later years this business was sold to Bevan Gane. After Mr. Ganc's death 1
1544, his wife was postmistress for a year and then she sold o Gordon Rowell
ho was postmaster from 1945 to 1967. In 1967 F.L. Garrett was in charge and
she moved jt o the large home formerly M. Giray's. Mr. Eugene Brill, father of
U famous high jumper, Debbie Brill, became postmaster i 1973. On Apil
Hn 4275 the Kettl Valley post office was closed and the mail was handied from
Rock Creel

d, postmistress in 1929,

Midway Post Office - 1894 to present

The Midway post office, presently located in the McMynn Hardware store
building, was first established on January 1, 1894 as Boundary Creek post of-
: b

:
g The McMynn family have had charge of the Midway post office since 1921,
5 £ A a record for the area. Jim McMynn's uncle, Ewart McMynn was postmaster

Kettle Valley train at Westbridge station.
Photo courtesy Cathy Spence

Westbridge Post Office - 1900 to present

up their mail because no rural route serves this area.

At one time the post office was in the Wes! built in
1915 It was built because of an urgency (o have accommodation avalabie for
travellers arriving on the newly constructed Kettle Valley Railway, The prese
Dot office is beside the store at the junction of Highway No. 33 and the
Christian Valley Road.

14

Greenwood Post Office - 1896 to present

The Greenwood post office opened in 1896 with Robert Wood, founder of
Greenwood, as the first postmaster. The present brick post office was construc-
ted in 1913-14 and housed the post office on the main floor and Can
Customs on the second floor. Apartments on the second floor provided
‘accommodation. =

Greenwood post office has been declared “heritage™ with the building being.
designated one of, if not the best kept heritage buildings in Canada today. With
the exception of updated services, heating and clecrical, the building is original
throughout. It still has its dumb waiter. The clock in the tower has continued to
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